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Memorandum 

 

VIA E-MAIL 

To: Jerry Crosby, Chair, and Sandy Planning Commission Members 

From: Michael C. Robinson 

Date: October 11, 2021 

Subject: City of Sandy File No. 21-014 SUB/TREE; Part of Applicant’s First Open 
Record Period Submittal 

File No.:  

 
Dear Chair Crosby and Sandy Planning Commission members, 

Attached are two pages from the Staff Report for the December 7, 2020 Sandy City Council 
public hearing for the Bull Run application, the prior application concerning this property. These 
pages are submitted to support the Applicant’s argument that the Dubarko Road frontage 
improvements cannot be based on any City plan, incorporated or otherwise, and that a 
connection to U.S. Highway 26 requires a Grant of Access. 

Exhibit 1 is Finding 75 from Staff Report page 22 which explained that the U.S. Highway 26 
improvements requested by ODOT are not based on the City’s Transportation System Plan (the 
“TSP”). Without the TSP as a basis for the proposed exaction and because applicable law 
prevents the improvements as an exaction, the City is without authority to require the 
improvements for this Application, especially because the Application’s vehicle trips will not 
access U.S. Highway 26. 

Exhibit 2 is Finding 86 from Staff Report page 24 which explained that the Dubarko Road 
connection requires a Grant of Access, the argument made by the Applicant in this Application.  
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